
Thursday 28 May, 2020 
 

Principal’s Report 
 
STUDENT RETURN 
It was fantastic to welcome back our P-2 
students on Tuesday. We can’t believe 
how well all the students settled back into 
school life. It was really like they hadn’t 
left! Thank you to all the parents for 
adhering to our school protocols for drop 
offs and pickups. It has been pleasing to 
see lots of Year 2 students walking into 
the school yard by themselves and parents leaving school 
premises in a timely manner.  
 
Birthday celebrations are a special time for children and we 
understand the joy of bringing in baked items or treats to share 
with the class. However, at the moment we ask that you refrain 
from bringing these items until further notice.  
 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF - (follow markings) 
We are looking to spread out the parents during pick up and drop 
off times. Year 1-2 parents please wait closer to the PAC and 
portable (adhering to social distancing). You may even wish to 
establish a meeting place in the yard. We also ask all parents to 
please keep the pavilion area clear for students to use as a 
thoroughfare.  
 
HAPPY ES (Education Support) DAY! 
Today we recognised the wonderful work our ES staff undertake. 
On the 16th of May it was Education Support Day. However, due 
to remote learning, we moved our celebrations to today!  
 
From administrative work to first aid, OHS, working with students 
in class, preparing learning for students on the disability 
program, running support programs (Bridges, Literacy Support, 

 



 
 
 

EAL, etc), supporting events, assisting teachers, cleaning up after spills, wiping away tears and being a friendly 
face to all. You guys do it all! Thank you to each and everyone of you. 
 
REPORTS 
As always you will receive a report for your child outlining their progress in Semester 1, 2020 against the 
Victorian Curriculum. The report will look different however, as it is not possible to implement our standard 
report writing process. Here is an outline of Semester One reports. 
 
English and Mathematics pages will contain …. 

 

● Specialists teachers will provide an overview of learning for Semester One but will not be providing a 
rating or a comment. 

 
Wellbeing Page as per normal school report                      Last page of the report will include a reflection on 

remote learning, the classroom teacher’s general 
comment and attendance statement 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

A big thank you to Mrs Carolyn Datson for all her work on reports. A huge task! 
 
INTERVIEWS 
We would normally conduct interviews at the end of Term 2. Given the situation, we feel that moving interviews 
to the end of Term 3, would provide parents with more accurate information regarding their child’s progress.  
 
PREP 2021 ENROLMENTS 
The beginning of Term 2 is usually our busiest, as parents of 4 year old children begin to look for a primary 
school. Moving to remote learning this term means that we haven't been able to run our transition programs or 
hold our usual events. As such we are seeking your help. We will be posting a range of things on our Facebook 
page and we ask that you not just ‘like’ our posts but ‘share’ them with your connections. This way we can 
spread the word to even more people.  
 
WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY! 
We will be holding another online Assembly on Monday June 1 at 2.30pm. Students at school will watch via 
their IWB and our Year 3-6 students will join us online from their homes. Google meet links will be shared via 
your child’s teacher. We hope you can join us online too! 
 
YEAR 6 to YEAR 7 2021 TRANSITION - DUE TOMORROW 
Applications need to be returned to school by​ this coming Friday 29th May​. 
 
 
 
Let’s celebrate… 

● Our wonderful ES team for just being amazing. Our theme this year was ‘Growing Hearts and Minds’.  
● The safe arrival of Sophie and Hunter’s baby brother Liam on Monday. Both mum and bubs are doing                  

well. 
● Brilliant return of our P-2 students - You guys nailed it! 
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Ѥ Shared morning tea with our ES Staff​ ​who 
are “Super Stars”. 

Ѥ
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Principal 

 
 



 
 
 

Assistant Principal’s Report 
 
Welcome Back! 

It has been great to see the P - 2 students back at school! Last week I wrote about things you can do at home to 

help with the transition back to school. It has been great to see all the students settle back in seamlessly. The 

routines they had in place at the beginning of the year have just continued into term 2. Well done everyone!  

 

One of the big things you may notice is that your child may feel quite tired and emotional at the end of a long 

school day.  A big day of learning can be exhausting to start with. But you can do little things at home to help your 

child adjust.  

 

The tips for this week are: 

● after school give your child some quiet time/ rest time 

● get lots of sleep: make sure your child goes to bed at a reasonable hour 

● eat healthy meals and that includes snacks 

● do some mindfulness 

● engage in some light exercise or go for a walk 

 

Our learning hub still has lots of wellbeing activities and links, including mindfulness activities. They are a great way 

to relax and focus on wellbeing. Doing some exercise is also great for health and wellbeing, one idea is a quick walk 

around the block.  

 

The Raising Children website gives 

parents and carers lots of great tips and 

ideas.  

https://raisingchildren.net.au/ 
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